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Dear Fellow Citizens, 

 

I hope your Fall is off to a great start!  Our council had a busy summer as we prepared for the 
coming fiscal year, which started October 1.  

 

I am pleased to announce that the Town Council adopted a balanced budget for 2018-2019 and 
adopted a property tax rate of .347535 per $100 of assessed value.  The total property tax values 
for Hickory Creek were $471,201,451 in 2017 and increased to $564,511,828 for the 2018 tax year.   

 

The significant increase in our overall value can be attributed to the voluntary annexation of 
Steeplechase North, which added over $41 million to our townôs value, new homes that have been 
built in Hickory Creek in the past year (approximately $21 million), and the increased value of existing homes.  

 

Itôs important to note, however, that our Council adopted the Effective Tax Rate, which provides the town the same amount of 
revenue as the prior year on properties taxed in both years. The Council reduced the tax rate from 0.366933 (prior yearôs 
rate)  to 0.347535 per $100 of value.  In other words, as values have increased, the Council has reduced the tax rate to 
offset increased tax bills for our citizens.  Your property tax bill includes school, county and Hickory Creek taxes, but the only 
tax affected by this rate is your Hickory Creek tax. 

 

Our council met recently in an extended work session to discuss goals and town projects for the coming year.  Much of our 
discussion centered around our parks, because our parks play a vital role in the identity of our community. We have 
determined that we need to update our Parks Master Plan, and the Council is in the process of selecting a firm to guide us in 
our planning process. Other projects the council discussed include solar street lighting along Point Vista and Turbeville 
Roads, the addition of Hickory Creek monument signs to improve our ñbrand identity,ò and additional sidewalks in several 
areas of town. The Council also discussed a plan to reduce our energy consumption by 5% this year, following the 
recommendations of SECO, the State Energy Conservation Office.   

 

The most important goal for our council every year is ensuring the safety of our citizens.  Our Harbor Grove neighborhood 
does not currently have fire hydrants in the interior of the subdivision, which means in the 
event of a fire, extra time is required to transport water from hydrants outside the 
neighborhood.  In our last newsletter, I mentioned that the Town of Hickory Creek and 
LCMUA reached an agreement to provide hydrants in the subdivision.  The first phase of the 
project will include a loop along Harbor Lane, Hilltop Lane, and Strait Lane, and is set to 
begin in early October.  The addition of the fire hydrants will not only provide much needed 
safety, but will also lower ISO ratings for the neighborhood, resulting in reduced insurance 
costs for our citizens.  

 

Road constructioné.. what a headache!  I apologize again for the delays on Point Vista 
Road. Prior to construction, an Atmos gas line was marked at one depth, but when our 
contractors began work, they discovered the line was not as deep as indicated.  The gas line 
is being relocated, but we have experienced longer than anticipated delays due to Atmos 
gas line issues in other parts of the Metroplex.  A subcontractor, Pantheon, is now onsite 
relocating the line, and our road construction crews are ready to mobilize as soon as the 
relocation is complete.   

 

Be sure to mark your calendar for Arbor Day & our annual Tree Lighting (details inside). 

I look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Best regards, 

 

Lynn Clark 
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Hello from the Hickory Creek Police Department!                  

We hope everyone is doing well and is having a great year so far.  Halloween is 
coming, and costume parties and trick-or-treaters are coming with it.  Here are some 
tips to consider when choosing your costumes, and to help keep you safe! 

S- Swords, knives, and other costumes accessories should be short, soft and 
flexible. 
A- Avoid trick-or-treating alone.  Walk in groups or with trusted adults. 
F- Fasten reflective tape to costumes and bags to help drivers see you. 
E- Examine all treats for choking hazards and tampering before eating. 

 

H- Hold a flashlight while trick-or-treating to help you see and others see you. 
A- Always test makeup on small areas first.  
L- Look both ways before crossing the street.  Use crosswalks whenever possible. 
L- Lower your risk from getting sick by not overeating candy. 
O- Only walk on sidewalks and NOT on the road to prevent accidents. 
W- Wear well-fitting masks, costumes, and shoes to avoid blocked vision, trips and 
falls. 
E- Eat only factory-wrapped treats.  Avoid eating homemade treats made by 
strangers. 
E- Enter homes only if you are with a trusted adult.  Only visit well let houses. 
N- Never accept rides from strangers.   

After Halloween, many citizens go on vacations for the holidays.  Did you know the 
Hickory Creek Police Department will conduct a vacation watch on your residence 
when you go out of town? 

Go to the Hickory Creek Police website located at www.hickorycreek-tx.gov and 
complete the vacation watch form online!  Itôs that simple.   
If you need any assistance with setting up a vacation watch, please call the Denton 
County non-emergency number at 940-349-1600 option 9 and request to speak to 
an officer.  We will be happy to help you out! 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact your police department.  We are here to serve 
you! 

http://www.hickorycreek-tx.gov
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Santa Claus is coming to Town 
Hall. The 2018 annual Hickory 
Creek Tree Lighting will be 
held on Friday, December 7 
from 6pm until 8pm. We will 
have refreshments, crafts, 
music, a photo booth, movie, 
prizes, a train,  pictures with 
Santa and more. The Town is 
partnering with Micah Pinson 
to collect toys for Texas 
Scottish Rite Hospital for 
Children. Toys can be 
dropped off during Town Hall 
hours or at the Tree Lighting.  

This year we will have a 
Gingerbread House Contest. 
Anyone can enter the contest. 
Gingerbread Houses may only 
be made of edible ingredients 
and contestants are 
responsible for providing their 
own materials. Gingerbread 

Houses MUST BE COMPLETED BEFORE the Tree Lighting. Contestants 
are responsible for transporting their COMPLETED Gingerbread House to 
the Tree Lighting on Friday, December 7 between 5:30pm and 6pm. 
Gingerbread Houses will be on display during the event.  The winner will 
be announced when prizes are given away and must be present to 
receive their award.  All Gingerbread Houses MUST BE picked up at the 
close of the tree lighting. Any  Gingerbread Houses left at the tree lighting 
will be discarded. For more information on the Tree Lighting or 
Gingerbread House contest please call Town Hall at 940.497.2528. 


